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Epidemiology Notes: MDR TB in Chuuk State, FSM:  Progress Update 
 
The Chuuk State TB Program would like to update the Pacific Community on 
progress made to control the spread of MDR TB in Chuuk.   
 
Currently, six individuals have been identified as MDR patients or suspects.  These 
individuals have been hospitalized and are currently undergoing treatment with 
newly procured second-line anti-tuberculosis medications.  The TB cases will be 
hospitalized for at least six months while undergoing treatment with IV and oral 
medication.  Additional treatment with oral medication for two years is anticipated.   
 
With the assistance of CDC Epi-Aid team, FSM National Program, CNMI and 
WHO, more than 200 contacts have been identified.  Despite carefully screening 
most potential contacts, no additional TB suspects have been identified in the past 
three weeks. 
 
All known infectious patients are identified and undergoing supervised treatment in 
an isolation facility.  Close contacts have been carefully screened.  Therefore, there 
is no increased risk of MDR transmission to travelers coming in to Chuuk 
currently.  Additionally, as no known infectious patients will be permitted to travel 
outside Chuuk, there is no increased risk of MDR transmission to other 
jurisdictions from individuals who have been in Chuuk. 
 
Further efforts will include:  

1. Completion of any remaining contact evaluations. 
2. Procurement of additional prophylactic medications for treating contacts. 
3. Minor surgical procedures to assure MDR diagnosis and provide secure IV 

access. 
4. Procure additional furnishings for the secure isolation facility at Chuuk State 

Hospital. 
5. Increase program capacity by training new DOT workers to deliver TB 

treatment according to strict DOT standards. 
 
The Chuuk State Government would like to thank all those who have responded to 
the initial outbreak and have helped to bring it under control.  In particular, 
Roylinne Wada at the US Department of the Interior, Cathy Wasem and John 
Walmsley of USHHS, the CDC Epi-Aid Team, Dr. Boris Pavlin of WHO in FSM, 
Mr. Andy Heetderks of CDC, Dr. Vita Skilling & Dr. Mayleen Ekiek of the FSM 
National Program, Dr. Masae Kawamura of the Francis J Curry Center, and Dr. 
Sundari Mase from CDC for expert clinical advice.  Also, thanks to Dr. Richard 
Brostrom and Secretary of Health Joseph Kevin Villagomez for direct assistance 
from the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands (CNMI). 
 
The Chuuk State TB Program would also like to extend its thanks to the REACH 
OUT PACIFIC, Continental Airlines and Rep Glen Wakai in Honolulu, the crew of 



the USNS Mercy, and numerous families in the CNMI who contributed items 
needed to furnish. 
 
 
 
 
Health News:  None 


